MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

July 11, 2016
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on July 11, 2016 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 8:05 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco

Commissioner




Peter Peluso

Commissioner




Tom Connors

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Clerk




Frank Cuoco

Chief






Tom Quagliara

1st Asst. Chief




Joe Rosadio
2nd Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Commissioner Connors
Chief Quagliara introduced two new members to the BOFC.  Introduced were James C. Hood and Bernadette Benjamin.  Chairman Faracco wished them luck.

Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of June 27, 2016 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Warrants and claims in the amount of $1342.70 and one voided check in the amount of $56.00 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.
7/11/16

Correspondence:

· Received letter requesting Insurance Accord for an EMT class in Nassau County for Michael Johnston.  Board advised that proper paperwork is needed before accord can be issued. 

· Received letter informing that effective 6/28/16 Joseph DeTura has returned from sick leave and placed on full duty.  Approved by the BOFC.
· Request made for the Antique Committee to attend the annual Southampton Fire Department Muster being held 9/10/16 with 3-6-20 and 3-6-10 and the trailer from 9/9/16-9/11/16 with a fee of $125.00.  Motion to approve request NTE $125.00 to be taken out of drill team fund made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
· Request made for a voucher NTE $150.00 for Yaphank training on 7/27/16.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.
2nd Asst. Chief Hollborn:

· Advised that 8 members have completed Deus training.

· Advised that they are waiting for apparatus to come back to try out Hurst tools.

1st Asst. Chief Rosadio:

· CO meters being calibrated

· Looking to explore options on new meters

· Advised all new probationary members will be completing blood borne pathogens on line.

· Inquired about green shields

· Extrication equipment

· 1 saw out of service, 3-6-1

· 2 members approved for Nashville; Walter Redwood and Joe Felder, 1 on hold.

· 100 year signal 8 budget still being worked on.
Chairman Faracco held a discussion with Chiefs on what has been spent in their budget as of this date.

7/11/16

Chief Quagliara:

· Truck inventory, training center.  Had discussion with BOFC the diagram handed to them regarding the trailer training set up.  More work is needed and possibly explore different options.
Comm. Connors:

· Nashville trip October 17 – October 23, 2016

· Deus equipment

· Rope rotation

· Advised Chief to order larger sizes for harnesses

Comm. Peluso:

· Handed PCR’s for June 2016 to Chief Rosadio

· Held discussion regarding the previous request for blade order

· Advised we were denied the Forestry grant 

Chairman Faracco:
· Held a discussion regarding the trailer training set up that was presented to him.  Considered the option Comm. Connors has come up with and will revisit the idea with the BOFC.

· Held a discussion with the Chiefs regarding Chief truck and proper protocol.  

· Advised that 7/16 or 7/23 may be final inspection date for 3-6-1

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:30 p.m. made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary

